
NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY
KURUKSHETRA- 136119

Dated: 10.05.2025

Subject: lmportant update regarding campus safety, security and preparedness

Dear Members of the NIT Kurukshetra Community:

We are writing to assure you that NIT Kurukshetra is closely monitoring the evolving

external situation and is in regular contact with the relevant Government Authorities.

At this time, there is no emergency or threat to the campus or its surroundings, and all

activities are continuing as scheduled. We do not anticipate any disruption to our

academic or campus activities. All academic and administrative activities, including

services inside the campus will function normally. The lnstitute has a robust internal

mechanism for assessing the situation and is in constant liaison with Government

Authorities. NIT Kurukshetra remains fully alert and is closely following all safety

advisories issued by the Government. Should there be any relevant updates or

advisories issued by the Government and the Ministry of Education, then action will

be taken in accordance with the Ministry of Education advisories and Government

Regulations, with prompt and effective communication to everyone, including parents/

guardians of students of NIT Kurukshetra.

The safety and well-being of our students, faculty and staff members is our foremost

priority. All standard protocols for safety, security, and communication will be strictly

followed in the event of any advisories issued by the Ministry of Education,

Government. We request you to remain calm and not to worry or act on unverified

information.

Please feel free to reach out to us if you have any questions or concerns.

Thanks and best wishes

Registrar lri-chaigd


